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HEAD TEACHER’S COMMENT
We are nearly at the end of what has been an extremely busy and enjoyable year.  We still have a lot to do before the end of the session with our annual celebration assemblies, school trips, sports days and most importantly saying goodbye to our Primary 7 and nursery pupils.  Our new buddies have undergone their interviews and are looking forward to supporting the new P1 pupils over the next few weeks in school and in the nursery.  I wish all the new S1 pupils every success at Bathgate Academy and hope that they build on the skills they have learned here at Blackburn Primary and I look forward to welcoming the new Primary 1 pupils after the summer holidays.  
The highlights of the year have included the following: 

· Lowport Residential Experience with A1 and A2 pupils
· Working on the Forest Schools Programme with Rowanbank staff and P1/2, P2/3. A1 and A2 pupils
· Raising the profile of reading throughout the school and developing many library spaces for the children in the classrooms and beyond

· Development of the CAPER (Children and Adults Enjoying Reading) project in the school and the Big Bedtime Read in the Nursery
· Mind, Body and Soul workshops for pupils and parents and carers 

· Many of the class assemblies and in particular the Nativity 

· The weddings of Mrs Bryce and Mr Riding 

· Mrs Bryce becoming pregnant with her second child

· Miss Anderson getting engaged

· Walking club at the start of the session especially with the younger pupils

· The John Muir work and Heritage Hero Award accomplished in the school 

· Development of our playground and use of the outdoor classroom 

· The development of outdoor learning and the outside area in the Nursery 
· A very successful HMiE Inspection in the nursery and in the school where we received the grading of good in the school for Leadership of Change and Ensuring, Wellbeing, Equality and Inclusion and in the Nursery we received a grading of good for Leadership of Change, Learning Teaching and Assessment, Ensuring Wellbeing Equality and Inclusion and Securing Children’s progress. 

· Having a third year university student for the whole of the session 
There are so many but these are just a few!  
BLACKBURN CHILDRENS’ GALA DAY and CIVIC WEEK  
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This year, the theme for the Gala Day is “World of Cartoon and Gaming”.   We look forward to having the pupils, parents and staff from Blackburn Primary School and Hopefield Nursery Class join us in the parade again this year, dressed up in their favourite cartoon and computer game characters. The staff, parents and children in the Nursery are working on creating costumes and props for the children to use on the day and this will all help make the day more special for our young children.  The Crowning Ceremony will take place at Blackburn Partership Centre this year and is due to start at 10.30, which will be followed by the parade and events at Blackburn Community Centre.  I would like to ask all families who will be representing Blackburn Primary School and Hopefield Nursery in the parade to meet staff at the Community Centre at 11.00am.  Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend personally this year due to personal commitments however Mrs Bryce and other school and nursery staff will be there to enjoy the festivities.  I can’t wait to see the photographs and hear all about it! I would like to wish everyone representing Blackburn Primary and Hopefield Nursery during the various Civic Week competitions and Blackburn Schools got Talent Final the very best of luck.  Let’s hope the sun shines bright all week!  Please also note that the money raised for dress down day on Friday the 1st of June will be donated to the Gala day Committee. 
Good Luck to the following pupils who have special roles in this year’s Gala Day: 

Gala King

Shaun P6/7
Knave of Hearts 
Steven P1/2, Shay P2/3 and Jay P2/3
Flower Queen

Hannah P4/5



Bower Girl 

Jenna P6/7
Fairy Queen

Ruby P4/5 
White Fairies 

Sophie P4/5 and Summer P1/2
Knights


Robbie P4/5
Rainbow Fairy

Hollie P1/2 and Holly P1/2
Dwarfs


Billy P1/2, Shaun and Finlay from the Nursery

Superheroes

Collin, Lex and Kyle from the Nursery 

Princesses

Romi-Kate, Sinead and Cherry from the Nursery

WEDDING BELLS
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Mr. Riding recently married his beautiful wife Lorna and it was a lovely day where the sun shone down on the happy married couple and was enjoyed by all who attended. Miss Hart is getting married in July and is currently finalising details for her big day!  The staff look forward to seeing Miss Hart in her bridal gown and the children will look forward to hearing all about it in August when she returns as Mrs Lund. 
Another exciting piece of news just in is that Miss Anderson got engaged over the holiday weekend so love is most definitely in the air at Blackburn.  We all wish Miss Anderson and her partner Stuart best wishes for the future and we can’t wait to for the happy couple to announce their wedding day in the future.   
PERSONAL HYGIENE PRODUCTS 
Sanitary products are to be offered for free in Scotland as part of the Government’s scheme of tackling period poverty.  The scheme, launched by the Scottish Government, will see free products given to women and girls from low income household and will be handed out in selected locations, including schools and food banks.  Please be aware that sanity products are available from the school office and in the nursery and the Primary 6/7 classroom for pupils and families who require them.  
CLASS NEWS
P1/2
Since returning after the Easter break P1/2 have been very busy. We have been enjoying lots of outdoor learning including some fantastic Forest Schools sessions with the staff from Rowanbank where we have been learning about boundaries and making use of our local environment to look more closely at the wildlife on our doorstep. We have also been making good use of our own sensory garden where we had a magical visit from Granny Lichen Leaf who helped us concoct magical potions using the plants growing there. We then worked together to help her create a suitable home for Little Granny Lichen Leaf. We are sure she loved it!

We recently presented our French Assembly to the rest of the school and to our parents and carers who were invited to join us for a delicious French Breakfast afterwards. Everyone agreed it was truly magnifique!!

Our outdoor learning has continued during literacy and numeracy activities and, led by Miss Gillon, we went on an outdoor Noun Hunt where we recorded as many people, places and things as we could find. We also used lots of our natural resources to construct pictograms and block graphs in the playground to show different ways we can handle information.

We took advantage of “Outdoor Classroom Day”, and tried to make silly moustaches using leaves, twigs and flowers and we had lots of fun during our team building exercise where we were challenged to make 2D shapes using rope while everyone was blindfolded except the group leader who had to use their skills to instruct the rest of the group on how to make the shape. All of the children did extremely well and it was very funny!
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We began our new topic, “The Lighthouse Keeper’s Lunch”, and we hope to have a visit from a real live lighthouse keeper over the next couple of weeks.

We are also planning our end of year outing to Inchcolm Island on “The Maid of the Forth”, on Wednesday 6th June. More details to follow! 
P2/3

P2/3 have been thoroughly enjoying some of the great weather during our forest school sessions.  We have been learning how to make sure we keep ourselves, others and nature safe whilst in the woods.  Forest school has allowed us to experience new things including drinking nettle tea and scavenging for fire wood!  We can’t wait to see what the next sessions bring and will be keeping our fingers crossed for more lovely sunshine!
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Back in the classroom the children were intrigued to find that a question mark had appeared on their visual timetable.  During this time the children were asked to come up with questions they didn’t know the answer to. We had some very interesting questions about a whole variety of things.  So far, this has led to learning about genetics in Science and making fruit and vegetable ‘Squishies’ during Art as part of our ‘Healthy Me and Healthy You’ topic.  It is great to see the children leading their learning and who knows what we will learn about next!  Look out for our questions appearing down at the main entrance and if you know the answer be sure to write it down on a post it! 

P4/5

Last term the children learned loads about The Romans and our learning was celebrated with a visit to The Scottish National Museum where we got to see and handle many of the exhibits that were used by the Romans. This term P4/5 have been enjoying lots of things outdoors. Firstly we have been working with Lowport Centre Staff on our outdoor numeracy project which has been designed to help improve motivation and engagement in numeracy.  Our topic this term is Farm to Fork and we have been busy in the sensory garden preparing the ground, planting seeds and weeding.  We hope to have a bumper crop of vegetables that we can do some cooking.  We will also be learning about sustainability, the water cycle, the importance of bees and investigating farms in our local community.  
P6/7
P6/7 have been learning about the rainforest as part of their topic, we recently took a trip to Amazonia and got to handle animals found in the rainforest. This term is very busy especially for the primary 7’s. The transition week for Bathgate Academy will take place from the 5-8th of June. Our P7 leaver’s trip will take place on the 20th of June where we will be going to Edinburgh Dungeons then Cosmos for lunch. We have begun preparations for our leaver’s assembly which will be held on the 26th of June at 1.30pm. This term we have had a great time working towards our John Muir and Heritage Hero Awards. Our final John Muir trip will be on the 21st of June and we will be going to Jupiter Artland.

A1

This term has been super busy for A1! The pupils were really excited to go on our rescheduled trip to the Glasgow Science Centre earlier this month and they had a fantastic time! We explored lots of different areas in science such as electricity and different ways we can make it and how different parts of the body work. Our favourite part was the optical illusions – we had such a fun time with them!! We finished our trip off with a journey through space in the Planetarium, star gazing and learning about the planet Saturn and the International Space Station.  
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A1 and A2 had an amazing time on our residential to Lowport. The pupils took part in canoeing on Linlithgow Loch, rock climbing, an adventure walk through Beecraigs Country Park and playing with friends in the local park. Some of the pupils were excited to be away for the very first time and enjoyed sharing a room with their friends. All the staff were very impressed with the pupils taking on new challenges and activities and were very proud of all of their personal achievements over the couple of days! 
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We have been so busy this term and still have so much to look forward before the summer holidays including the outdoor learning sessions with Rowanbank, Sports Day, swimming and Gala Day events.
A2
A2 have got off to a great start for Term 3 and have enjoyed doing Outdoor Learning more often now that the weather has finally begun to improve.  Some of the activities we have had fun doing are; sketching and drawing things outside, making our own paint brushes out of natural materials and painting pictures with them, telling imaginative stories from objects we found outside and creating art using natural materials and adding our own details in pencil.

A2 also achieved a major milestone this term by going away on an overnight residential at Lowport Outdoor Education Centre.  We thought it was the best place ever to enjoy a sleep over with our friends and take part in lots of activities. Apparently the food was rated 5 star! Top notch soup, sausage and toast!  Thankfully no one fell in during canoeing! Rock climbing was fantastic with lots of personal goals smashed with reaching new heights!

We are now looking forward to the final weeks of term where we are developing our enterprise skills in creating games with a Blackburn Primary theme for what will hopefully be a lunch time games club - coming to a classroom near you soon!

HOPEFIELD NURSERY CLASS

Our new children who started after the Easter Holidays have settled well and enjoyed the various activities on offer at Hopefield Nursery.  

We have been learning all about dinosaurs and were lucky enough to have a visit from Zoolab who brought in some animals who were alive at the same time as the dinosaurs.  We got to see Giant Snails, Millipedes, Snakes, Spiders and a Gecko.

On Tuesdays we are using our Stay play make sessions to prepare for Blackburn Children’s Gala Day. This year Hopefield Nursery will be walking as Ben & Holly’s Little Kingdom.  There’s still time to get your name on the list!

During our Outdoor Education sessions Rowanbank have been teaching us Forest Skills and the children have been learning all about the healing power of Dock leaves.  The nursery children enjoyed taking on the role of Picasso when we visited our outdoor classroom and painted Mud Pictures.  The children dug a hole in the mud and added water to make “paint”.  They collected sticks of various sizes and textures to use as paintbrushes.  Some children even made prints with leaves.  We were very lucky that the sun was shining for us and we enjoyed our snack outside too!  Thank you to all the parents who came to help make this event so successful and enjoyable.  
TRANSITION

The P1 teacher and buddies have been making visits to the nursery and starting the transition process.  Please refer to notice boards and letters to find out when your child will visit their feeder schools and have their P1 induction session.  We are looking forward to our new P1 pupils visiting the school on Monday the 28th of May from 1.30 to 2.30.  Our induction afternoon is the following Monday the 4h June from 1.30pm onwards where we look forward to meeting the new pupils, carers and parents.  Nursery transition induction dates will follow in due course.  
PUPIL EQUITY FUNDING (PEF)
To improve the health and wellbeing of our pupils and raise attainment in reading, we have provided many additional opportunities this session for the children that have been possible through our Pupil Equity Fund.  The children have enjoyed activities such as skiing, numeracy outdoor learning, the John Muir Award, Rowanbank intervention, Children and Parents Enjoying Reading and Big Bedtime Read, raising the profile of reading and creating reading areas in and around the school, Mind Body and Soul Workshops, lunch time football club run by Planet Soccer and many other interventions for targeted pupils such as the 5 Minute Box.   Next session we are planning to use our PEF to staff an additional Speech and Language Therapist, a Family Link Worker and a Pupil Support Worker to provide additional support for targeted pupils and families.  We are planning to run a number of parent and pupil groups to help children gain confidence and support some children with their social, emotional and mental wellbeing.  We are also eager to continue with developing our profile of reading outdoors and some outdoor education.
GOODBYE

Helenia Webster our Nursery Practitioner left just before the Easter holidays to go on the supply register.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Webster for the work that she did in the nursery and wish her every success in the future.  
NEXT SESSION

The cost of a school dinner next session will be £2.04  

The cost of Milk per carton next session will be 20p and therefore £7.40 (August – October). This can be paid at the office or through I pay Impact our on line service to pay for school trips, milk and lunches.  
It is not too late to purchase a uniform so if you wish to purchase any uniform items for your child for next session please enquire at the school office. Remember P6 pupils will require a black sweatshirt for going into P7 in August!         


I would like to thank you for all the support that you have given me and the staff at Blackburn Primary School throughout the session.  I wish you all a pleasant summer and I look forward to seeing you in August.  I hope the sun shines brightly on us all and you manage to get some time to relax.  I would like to formally thank all teaching staff, nursery practitioners and pupil support workers for everything they have done to make this session so fulfilling and successful.  I would also like to thank Mrs Bryce who is a constant support to me and the pupils in the school and I wish her all the best for the arrival of Baby Bryce, who is due on 17th June. 
Janet Clarkson 
Head Teacher 
Blackburn Primary School 

Hopefield Nursery Class 
PARENTS COMMENTS

If there are any comments you wish to make please complete this tear off slip below.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
         -------------------(----------------------(----------------------(-----------------------(-----------------------(----------------

Updated Parent/Carer Email Address

Name of Pupil/s:  _____________________________________________ Stage:  _____________

Name of Parent/Carer:  ________________________________________

Email address:  ____________________________________________________________________

